Clubs and Activities

El Museo Latino Trip- Spanish Club

This year there is a new Spanish Club at the high school! The
goal of this club is to give students exposure to a variety of
Hispanic cultural activities and experiences that might not
otherwise be available to them. Our first outing was to El
Museo Latino (the Latin Museum) in Omaha. Students saw.
authentic ofrendas, Calaveras poems, beaded tribal masks,
and alebrijes as part of their guided tour before doing a
hands-on activity making papel picados. In the future they
hope to have a Spanish movie and taco night.

Spooktacular

Southern FBLA and Spanish Club members along with several
other students volunteered their time to help make this year's
Spooktacular a success. Students ran booths, helped with
activities and games, passed out coloring book pages for Day of
the Dead, and helped with clean-up. Thank you to everyone for
helping make this year a huge success.
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Southern Spotlight

Red Ribbon Week

RAAD (Raiders Against Alcohol and Drugs) sponsored Red
Ribbon Week, the drug free awareness week at Southern
Jr/Sr High and Elementary during the week of Oct 28-31st.
The theme for the week was "Send a message, be drug
free." The week began with a peprally at the elementary with
the high school and elementary students pairing up for a fun
day of games and activities lead by RAAD members. The
day concluded with a balloon launch.

Each day of Red Ribbon Week was celebrated by wearing
themed clothing, as well as red ribbons. In addition, drug
free messages and health information was distributed
throughout the schools. The elementary school had a
pumpkin decorating and a poster contest. A bean counting
contest was held in both schools and RAAD gave prizes
throughout the week to students and staff. The overall focus
of the week was being healthy and making good choices.

Let Us Know
Do you know of a Southern student who has gone above and beyond for
our community? We would love to recognize them for their hard work and
positive impact right here on the next Southern Spotlight. If you know of an
opportunity in the community that our kids can be involved in? Let us know.

Contact the Southern Steering Committee
(Attn: Dr. Chris Prososki) 402.645.3326

Veteran's Day

Veteran's Day Program
Southern held their annual Veteran's Day program
on the morning of Monday Nov. 11 to honor the
local men and women who have served in our
nation's armed forces. Senior Aryel Lane and high
school principal Jeff Murphy lead the program
while the band and choir students, lead by Shelly
Gerdes (band director) and Lorren Rahn (Choir
director), prepared several musical pieces in honor
of the occasion. Several local veterans were in
attendance for the event and to present our
nation's colors. Thank you for your service to our
nation.

Let Freedom Soar
"Let Freedom Soar" was created by seventh grade art
students in honor of Veteran's day. Students painted,
cut, and glued down individual paper feathers to create
their freedom wings. This is meant to be an interactive
social media piece. If you find yourself at the high
school please take a photo with our wings and help us
continue to thank the men and women who have
served in our nation's armed forces.




